


 
 

Tower Construction Corp. 
10 Southern Industrial Dr.  Cranston RI 02921 ◦ Phone: 401-943-0110 ◦ Fax: 401-944-4041 

 

 

April 2, 2020 

 

Kaestle Boos Associates, Inc 

16 Chestnut Street 

Foxborough, MA 02035 

 

Mr. Peter Gaudreau 

Construction Administrator 

 

RE: Covid 19 – Guidelines and Procedures for All Construction Sites and Workers at all Public Work 

 Mendon Police Station – Summary of Conference Call Regarding CP No. 53 

 

Dear Mr. Gaudreau, 

 

Please accept this as formal notice that Tower Construction was directed today to stop operations for the 

above referenced project as a result of not being able to execute a construction change directive or CP No. 

53 / CP No. 53 Rev 1.  The costs associated with these items are requirements that are mandated by the 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts for current construction projects and are acknowledged by all to be 

additional scope of work to the contract. 

 

The summary of our conference call today with all parties, was that the Town is not able to provide direction 

until the Board of Selectmen meet on Tuesday April 6, 2020.  

 

Tower Construction Corp. has to provide notice per the contract in Article 15 that additional time will be 

required to the construction schedule as a result.  Tower Construction will have no choice but to notify all 

subcontractors and suppliers on this direction and will provide the necessary documentation from 

subcontractors resulting from this decision.  As discussed and communicated, there are costs associated 

with putting the project on hold which include general conditions, temporary fuel, electrical consumption, 

temporary fence, potential subcontractor expenses, etc. which will be summarized and submitted 

accordingly. 

 

Due to the site requirements for construction being less stringent than the building envelope, we will provide 

a change proposal for your approval to continue with these operations shortly. 

 

Sincerely yours,  

 
Patrick Fitzgerald 
 

Patrick Fitzgerald 

Vice President 

 

cc: M. Bulso  









From: Sherry Grant <SGrant@mendonma.gov>  
Sent: Saturday, April 4, 2020 1:26 PM 
To: Ellen Agro <EAgro@mendonma.gov>; knewman@mendonma.go; James Carty 
<JCarty@mendonma.gov>; Patrick Guertin <PGuertin@mendonma.gov>; John Vandersluis 
<JVandersluis@mendonma.gov>; Tom Merolli <TMerolli@mendonma.gov> 
Subject: Resignation as ZBA Administrative Assistant & ZBA Alternate 
 
Good Afternoon Board of Appeals, Town Administrator & Town Clerk, 
 
Please accept this notice as my resignation to the Board of Appeals as their Administrative Assistant as 
of Monday, April 6, 2020.  I will also be stepping down as Board of Appeals Alternate Member. 
 
It certainly has been a pleasure working for the Town of Mendon for the last almost 16 years.  I have 
learned quite of bit working as Assistant Town Clerk, Treasurer/Collector Office Clerk, Board of Appeals 
Administrative Assistant and Alternate Board  Member.  
 
I will be available should Ellen Agro need any assistance with anything but have full confidence she will 
transition very smoothly. Good luck Ellen, you will thoroughly enjoy working with the members of the 
Board of Appeals and I will miss them dearly. 
 
I will provide a signed resignation to the Town Clerk on Monday.  I will also turn in my key along with all 
town belongings. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sherry Grant 
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Ellen Agro  
Town Clerk  

Town of Mendon 
20 Main St. 

Mendon, MA 01756 
 

 

April 2, 2020 

Laura St. John Dupuis 

Town of Mendon 

20 Main St. 

Mendon, MA 01756 

 

Dear Laura, 

I ask that the Select Board consider appointing me to the position of ZBA Administrative Assistant 

following the resignation of Sherry Grant.  Mendon General By-laws Chapter III, section 10 allow the 

Select Board to appoint the Town Clerk to this role.  The text is below: 

Nothing contained in this section shall prohibit the Select Board from authorizing the Town Clerk to 

perform additional services as clerical assistant for the Zoning Board of Appeals, and the Select Board is 

hereby authorized, at any time and from time to time and pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 41, 

Section 19I of the Massachusetts General Laws, to take such action, and, subject to appropriation, to 

establish the amount of additional compensation to be paid to the Town Clerk for performing such 

additional services. 

I understand the importance of maintaining accurate records for the ZBA and feel my current role as 

Town Clerk and my role as Secretary for the Taft Library Trustees give me the necessary experience to 

be successful. 

 

Thank you for your consideration, 

 

Ellen Agro 

Mendon Town Clerk 


